
CATHOLIC BAITING IN OHIO
This is the article that appeared in the October 2023 edition of

Catalyst, our monthly journal. The date that prints out reflects the day
that it was uploaded to our website. For a more accurate date of when the

article was first published, check out the news release, here.

There is an important ballot initiative in Ohio this November
on  the  issue  of  abortion  that  has  generated  considerable
controversy.  The  discussion  should  ideally  center  on  what
limits should be placed on abortion. Unfortunately, the pro-
abortion side cannot confine itself to this issue, and has
chosen instead to take the low road. To be specific, it is
flexing its anti-Catholic muscles in public.

Ohioans United for Reproductive Rights is running a TV ad
statewide that shows a man kneeling in prayer in a Catholic
church. There is a picture of the Sacred Heart of Jesus on one
wall, and the Stations of the Cross on another wall.

This imagery is purely demagogic: it is inviting the people of
Ohio to think that the Catholic Church is seeking to impose
its views on everyone. This is a classic case of Catholic
baiting.

The Catholic Church does not impose its teachings on anyone:
it proposes what is true, and everyone is free to disagree.
Moreover, what the Church teaches about abortion is totally
consistent with Biology 101: life begins at conception, and
not a day later.

Those who choose to reject what Catholicism and science teach
can do so; they can believe whatever they want. What they
cannot do is promote anti-Catholic bigotry.

The Ohio coalition supporting this invidious TV ad includes
such anti-Catholic groups as Catholics for Choice and Faith in
Public Life, both funded by George Soros. We have written
about these groups in detail for decades. The bishops have
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several times condemned Catholics for Choice, and Faith in
Public Life has a record of coaching the media on how to
manipulate the bishops.

The Catholic League appeals to voters in Ohio to reject this
bigoted  TV  ad.  It  further  asks  that  those  who  champion
abortion rights denounce this stunt by calling it for what it
is—anti-Catholic bigotry.

We contacted the Ohio media and leaders in government at all
levels about this disgraceful attack.


